Athens, 20 September 2011

ANNOUNCEMENT

Approval of draft merger agreement between ALPHA BANK and EUROBANK EFG
The Board of Directors of ALPHA BANK A.E. («ALPHA BANK») and of «EFG Eurobank Ergasias S.A.» («EUROBANK EFG») announce that, at their respective meetings on 20.9.2011, they approved the draft merger agreement of ALPHA BANK via absorption of EUROBANK EFG. The newly merged bank will have approx. 2,300 branches and Euro 150 billion assets and will rank 23rd in size in the Eurozone. The merger will take place by consolidating the assets and liabilities of both banks, as they appear in the balance sheets of 31.12.2010. The proposed share exchange ratio is 7 existing EUROBANK EFG shares for 5 new ALPHA BANK shares of new par value Euro 1.50 each. The existing shareholders of ALPHA BANK will continue to hold the same number of common shares as before the merger, of new par value Euro 1.50 each. 
The above is subject to the approval of the draft merger agreement by the Meetings of the Shareholders of the merging banks, which will be convened shortly and the receipt of all necessary permits and approvals by the competent authorities. It is expected that the legal merger of the two banks will have been completed by the end of this year.
